OHIO PROVIDER RESOURCE ASSOCIATION

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

OCTOBER 19, 2010
I. CALL TO ORDER:

Than Johnson, President; called the meeting to order at 4:50 pm at the Embassy Suites in Dublin, Ohio.  Present were Michael DeFrancesco, Vice-President; Pat Colombo, Secretary; Gary Toth, Past President; Dona England-Afek; Roy Cherry; Dennis Grant; Angie Hannahs; Robert Heinzerling; Betty Holland; Becky LeMasters; Steve McPeake; Donna Merrill; Thomas Rice; David Robinson; Shirley Russell; Debbie Schmieding; John Swanson; Sister Marianne Van Vurst and Tom Weaver.  There being twenty members, a quorum was constituted and official business was transacted.  Also present was Mark Davis, President; Anita Allen, Vice-President; Teri Derry, Director of Training and Professional Development and Missy Craddock, Director of Government Relations. 
II.  FINANCE COMMITTEE:

Steve McPeake has reviewed the 2011 Budget and will present it to the Board in November.  

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
The minutes will be reviewed in November.

IV.
STRATEGIC PLAN FOR 2010-2012:

Mark Davis suggested that finalization of the plan be deferred until the November Board meeting.    The Board was in agreement.

V.
REIMBURSEMENT AND DIRECT SUPPORT PROFESSIONAL WAGES STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA: 

Mark Davis reported on a proposal which will be submitted regarding direct support wages, benefits, training and supervision.   He also discussed the CPT training.  Anita Allen reported that we are still waiting on JFS for the IAF information and RFP they have promised. 

VI.
 WAITING LIST STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA:  
Teri Derry reported that DODD is working with 18 counties in a collaboration to streamline waiting lists by asking families what they need now.  They will be rolling out the results of their efforts soon.

VII. UNMET AND EMERGING NEEDS STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA:  

Missy Craddock asked for help in her review of the new SELF Waiver.  
VIII:
STATE BUDGET AND LEGISLATIVE UPDATE: 

Missy Craddock reported that with the election so close, there is not much happening with the use of the extended FMAP or anything else.   
IX.
  RULES SUMMARY:    

Missy Craddock reported that DODD is trying to rescind a rule which allows them to distribute dollars for room and board.  

X.
 SIMPLIFICATION AND EFFICIENCIES STRATEGIC FOCUS AREA: 

Anita Allen reported that a training outline for Adult Day Services Training has been developed and endorsed by major stakeholders.  No specific number of training hours is identified.  

Mark Davis reported that the deliverables for the first $20,000 of the SSA and Program Management Grant have been completed.  Mark reviewed the status of the remaining deliverables.  

Anita reported that the Service Openings Registry is now on line.  She also reported on the frustration that many providers are experiencing with the new licensure tool.

Missy Craddock reported on the MITS implementation – there is concern with the “go live date” and the possibility of missed payments because of the interface with the DD side and JFS.
XI.
 ICF COMMITTEE UPDATE: 

Anita Allen reported that the committee is looking at possible changes to the system and will meet next week.  

XII.
 ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting was adjourned at 5:35 PM
Respectfully Submitted,

Patricia Colombo

Secretary

